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NEW HANOVER TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
TELECONFERENCE 

 May 28, 2020, 6:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor Peterla.  
Deputy Clerk Gianaris read the following Requirements of the Sunshine Law:  the meeting notice requirements provided for in the Open Public Meetings Act has been satisfied. The Notice of the teleconference for the meeting was emailed to the Burlington County Times, posted at entranceway window, posted on Township Web page and filed with the Township Clerk on May 26, 2020. (COVID -19) 
ROLL CALL – Those present  for the teleconference were, , Committeeman Rick Koshak, Committeeman Patrick Murphy, Committeeman Nicholas Pawlyzyn, Mayor Paul Peterla also Clerk Donna Mull, Deputy Clerk Adel Gianaris and Township Attorney Robert Wright.  Also present were police Sgt. Tuliano, Officer York and Officer James 
Absent: Committeeman Dennis Roohr
RESOLUTIONS
Mayor Peterla read the resolutions by title, providing a detailed description of each, .and asked for a consent agenda to approve resolutions 2020-47 and 2020-48.  
a. Resolution 2020-47: Authorizing Submission of a Grant Application and Execute a 

Grant Agreement with the United States Department of Agriculture (Rural Development)

For the Purchase of Public Works 2020 Ford F450 Cab a Chassis Crew Cab 4X4

b. Resolution 2020-48:  Authorizing Submission of a Grant Application and Execute a 

Grant Agreement with the United States Department of Agriculture (Rural Development)

For the Purchase of Public Works and Police Equipment

Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to approve Resolution 2020-47 and 2020-48, seconded by Committeeman Koshak. 
Roll Call vote: Aye-Koshak, Pawlyzyn, Murphy and Peterla.  Approved unanimously.
          

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  There was no public signed on to the teleconference.  
COMMITTEE COMMENTS:    
Committee Pawlyzyn thanked the Deputy Clerk and Sgt. Tuliano for following through with the grants.  Public Works is doing a great job, the town and the holiday flags looked great.  The Memorial Day Flags at the Veteran’s cemetery looked good also.  The Township Census has only had a 37.6% response so far.  It is very important. 

Mayor Peterla indicated that a new tab on the web page has been designated for meeting and resolutions.   Committeeman Murphy to relay to DJ (wife) that she is in our minds and prayers.  The Fire Department is not present but they did have a couple of calls this month.  The town looks great, Ramon did a great job putting the Flags on Main Street.  The recipient for the 8th grade award has been chosen.    
ADJOURNMENT
 Mayor Peterla concluded by thanking all the residents that have dialed into this meeting. 
Committeeman Koshak offered a motion to adjourn at 6:20 p.m., seconded by Committeeman Murphy.  The motion carried on unanimous voice vote.
Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________

Adel Gianaris, Township Deputy Clerk
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